
Fire, Police, Service, Engineering, 

and Code Enforcement Council Committee 

June 6, 2017 

 

Attendees: Mayor Finan, Councilmembers McDaniel, Smiley-Robertson, and Ranz.  Fire Chief 

Hauck, Police Chief Korte, Village Service Director & Engineer Jeffers. Also attending were 

Mayor’s Administrative Assistant Dave Elmer, Building Commissioner Mercer, Village Fiscal 

Officer Carracci. 

 

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. 

 

FIRE: Meetings with the ice rink owners have been established to discuss the proposed ordinance. 

Discussions have included Hamilton County Health officials and Chief Hauck. Further discussions 

are scheduled to continue communications and further evaluation of the proposed ordinance. The 

village law director, the Hamilton County Health Dept. and the fire department continue to work on 

possible changes and / or revisions to the ordinance. The new district car is in and the old one will be 

going on the county auction website. The Annual Fire House Chili Lunch is this Wednesday – June 

14th.  

 

POLICE:  The manufacturer we currently buy our uniform shirts from is no longer making that shirt. 

We will be changing over to a new manufacturer with a very similar shirt design. Lt. Steve 

Niehauser will be out 3-4 months recovering from knee surgery. Department will be buying or 

leasing a new copier with funds from the Mayor’s Court Fund. 

 

SERVICE / ENGINEERING: The dedication of our Memorial Bell Tower was a huge success. 

Kudos and thanks to James Jeffers and our entire service department crew for pulling everything 

together. Thanks also to our contractors who in many cases worked overtime to meet our deadline 

including NeCamp Construction, Oberer Masonry,, Holian granite & Bronze, Newmann Bros., 

Kerlin Co., Jeffrey Allen Corp., and the Verdin Bell Company. Meetings to discuss the Thru The 

Valley project are scheduled to take place twice a month with ODOT and Jurgensen and will include 

our police and fire departments. Updates and lane closures will be on the Village website, Twitter, 

and Facebook. The Reading Rd. street project is expected to be bid by the state within the next 

month. Work could begin shortly thereafter. The public hearing for the Duke pipeline is June 15th 

from 3 to 8 p.m. at the U.C. Blue Ash campus (Room 119 – Muntz Hall).  Full department report is 

on google drive. 

 

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  A letter will be going out shortly to owners of known rental properties that have 

not yet registered their rental properties with the county and the Village. The Kinetic Vision addition is now 

under roof. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: The healthcare coverage renewal with Anthem for the Village is increasing 

8.5% for one year period July ’17 through June ’18. 

 

At 5:35 p.m. a motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Smiley-Robertson and seconded by               

Mrs. McDaniel. 

Next committee meeting will be Wednesday, July 5th @ 4:00 p.m.              

 


